
TOWN OF MARSHAN
DAKOTA COUNTY, MINNESOTA

Reply To:
19980 Nicolai Ave. E.
Hastings, Minnesota 55033

MARSHAN TOWNSHIP MEETING

 The February 16th, 2016 meeting of the Marshan Town Board was called to order by Chairman Jerry 
Bauer at 8:00 P.M. Others present were Jim Wollmering, Gloria Pinke, and Marge Snyder and John Maher.
 Minutes of the January, 2016 Board meeting were read. Motion by Wollmering and seconded by Pinke 
to approve and place on file. Motion carried unanimously. 
 There were no minutes from the Planning Commission due to there was no meeting held. The meeting 
was canceled due to the weather. 
Old Business:
 Motion by Pinke and seconded by Wollmering to change the Audit Meeting to February 29th from the 
23rd. Motion carried unanimously.
 Ron Wasmund of Inspectron Inc. appeared to report on the Miller property and on the Consemius/
Finnegan property.  Mr. Wasmund said the court had made a decision on the ownership of Consemius/Finnegan 
property, so now the board will make a decision on how to proceed. Mr. Wasmund will contact them and report 
back to the board. Also a letter from the attorney has been sent to Mr. Miller as of today, so Mr. Miller has until 
March 1st to respond.

New Business:
 Motion by Wollmering and seconded by Pinke to approve the renewal application for Midwest Mining. 
Motion carried unanimously.
 Dakota County Sheriff appeared to report on activity in the Township.  Keep your pick-ups locked as 
pick-ups and trailers are being stolen.
 Motion by Pinke and seconded by Wollmering to reimburse a home owner up to $25.00 for the 
replacement of a mail box which was damaged by our road maintenance plows. Motion carried unanimously.
 Treasurer’s report was given. Motion by Wollmering and seconded by Pinke to approve the treasurers 
report as read and printed. Motion carried unanimously.
 Motion by Wollmering and seconded by Bauer to adjourn the meeting. Meeting adjourned at 9:15p.m.

Submitted by: 

Marge Snyder
Marshan Township, Clerk     


